FIRE CHIEF'S REPORT

Structure fire	3
Mutual Aid	12
Vehicle accident	16
Electrical Problem	1
Chimney fire	1
Grass / brush fire	1
Water problem	1
Smoke investigation	2
Car/Truck fire	2
Powerline down/problems	4
Fuel oil leak	0
Trash fire	1
Investigation	2
Hot smell in house	1
Carbon monoxide detector	6
Smoke/Fire detector activation	1
Rescue	82
TOTAL CALLS	136

These calls totaled 516 man hours which doesn't include meetings, training, and work sessions. I would like to thank the families for the time and events that members miss during the year.

With the air pak grant that we received last year we were able to purchase 3 complete sets of gear with money that was left over. This gives everyone new gear in the last 4 years.

We have been lucky to gain 5 new members this year, 2 are EMT's which will help as we were down to 2 members doing all the rescue calls. We have 1 person finishing up an EMT class and another that will be starting a class in February this will allow us to service the town with a higher trained staff. I still encourage anyone that is interested in joining the department to contact one of the officers or come to a business meeting which are held the first Tuesday of the month at the station at 6:30pm. Our meeting schedule and a list of officers can be found on the town web site.

Chief Richard Fisher

Concord Fire & Rescue Members

Mike Allen FF2	Jack Eckart	Richard Fisher FF1	Natalie Fuller EMT
Kris Heath EMR	Tim Hill FF2	Caitlyn Locke EMT	Georgianna Losh EMR
Thumper Marcy	Bruce Quimby	Jim Spaulding	Ken Timson FF2
Tony Willey	Jim Wood.		